MIDDLE HADDAM HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

Thursday, March 27, 2014 @ 6:30 pm
Location:  Town Hall – East Hampton 
                                                         Minutes- Draft
1. Call to Order- Chairman Walsh called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.
2. Roll Call / Seating of Alternates – Roll call was taken.  Present were Commissioners Richard Walsh, Colleen Mellen, Charles Roberts, Gina Ritchie and Alternate Regina Starolis.  Chairman Walsh seated Alternate Starolis.
3. Public remarks – None.
4. Public Hearing.
a. Application # 488, (PART 1 ONLY), filed by James and Judith Royster regarding 17 Shipyard Road, to replace existing driveway.

Chairman Walsh began the discussion by informing the members of the board that part 2 of this application was withdrawn.  Mr. Royster presented to the board.  He stated that he would like to replace the existing driveway with either asphalt with white pea stone rolled in or a solid asphalt base with white pea stone sprinkled on top. Chairman Walsh stated that both are appropriate and that it would be up to Mr. Royster to decide.  Commissioner Roberts made a motion to accept Application #488 (Part 1) as presented with either the pea stone rolled in or loose, seconded by Gina Ritchie.  Vote: 5-Yes; 0-No Motion passed.
     5.  Approval of minutes & motions.
 b. February 2014- Regina Starolis made a motion to accept the February 2014  

     minutes as written, seconded by Charles Roberts. 
6.  Correspondence –
               c. Other – A letter from Laurie Gypson and one from Rich and Cindy Patterson as 

                   well as an email from Paul Rapo was received regarding Application #488.  The
                   letters and email will be filed with the minutes. 

7.   Reports

        d. Expenditures – The approval of the ad for the Middletown Press.

        e. Other - None.
     8.  New business-
f. Other- Doug Mackeown inquired about the information needed for an application to add a rain gutter to a barn.  He provided photos of the barn as well as specs.  Chairman Walsh suggested applying for the application and providing a sample of the material as well as photos.
 Chairman Walsh informed the board that he received guidelines from the town about recusal procedures as it pertains to boards and commissions.
    9.  Unfinished business –
               g. Collapsed barn roof– Keighley Pond Rd - Chairman Walsh received a copy of the

                   letter that Jim Carey sent to the homeowners on 3/7/14.  The letter was read aloud to 

                   the members. Chairman Walsh stated that he had no follow up to the letter.    
               h. Other – Regina Starolis inquired about the no trespassing signs on Abatello Rd. 

                   Chairman Walsh stated that he would inquire with the town.              
    10.  Public Remarks – Doug Mackeown inquired about MHHDC’s role in recording & 

           documentation with Application hearings.  He asked the board to look into

           demolition by neglect and asked if MHHDC approval was needed for the tree cutting on 

           Long Hill.
    11.  Adjournment – Collen Mellen made a motion to adjourn at 6:59 p.m., seconded by 

           Charles Roberts.
    Respectfully submitted,

    Christine Castonguay

    Recording Secretary
